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October 4, 2022 
 

Mr. Luke Leuschner 

2311 Channing Way, Apt C 

Berkeley, CA 94704 

 

Subject:  Fourth Patrick McGrew Memorial Research Grant 

 

Dear Luke, 

 

Thank you for briefing the Palm Springs Preservation Foundation (PSPF) board of directors at 

our October 3, 2022 meeting on your recent research into architect R. M. Schindler’s work in 

the Coachella Valley.  After some discussion, the board voted unanimously to support your 

future research efforts in the amount of $6,000.00.  

 

We recognize that your current desire is to find a publisher interested in producing a hardcover 

book on the topic (working title: R. M. Schindler and the California Desert).  Since the subject 

of this book falls squarely within PSPF’s mission area, we also would be interested in exploring 

the possibility of PSPF publishing the book, or making the content of your research available 

through the PSPF website.  You might recall that at the end of your briefing, various board 

members commented on the many significant advantages of publishing through PSPF.   

 

We ask that the research work you described in your briefing to the PSPF board be completed 

before December 31, 2024.  Additional conditions of this grant include: 

 

1. Should you find a book publisher other than PSPF, that you ensure that PSPF’s financial 

contribution to your research be prominently recognized in that book; or, 

2.  That should you not find a book publisher, that PSPF be granted full rights to publish any 

or all of the final research product in any format (electronic or hard copy) or any time we may deem 

appropriate; and, 

3.  That PSPF is authorized to make an announcement regarding this grant to publicize our 

grant program. 

 

Accordingly, we are forwarding a grant check in the amount of $6,000.00.  We will consider your 

redemption of the check as acceptance of the conditions contained herein. 

 

The PSPF point of contact is Ron Marshall at info@pspreservationfoundation.org. 

 

Kind regards, 

 
Gary Johns 

President 
 

Enclosure:  PSPF grant check to Mr. Leuschner 
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